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REPORT OF THE CHAIR OF BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET ON 21st APRIL, 2004 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :


Cabinet is requested to :

(a) consider requesting Directors Team to actively apply the decision conferencing technique to the 2005/06 revenue budget round, with particular regard to the consideration of savings and additional expenditure proposals,











(b) consider the proposed suggestions for improving public participation in budget consultation for 2005/06, and

(c) agree to the implementation of the scheme for the carry forward of balances with effect from the 2003/04 outturn as set out in the report to Budget Scrutiny Committee, and to consider the appropriate amount of the cash limit for the Education and Leisure directorate.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 31st March, 2004. Issues considered were :-

· Decision conferencing

· Budget consultation

· Scheme for the carry forward of balances


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 31st March, 2004.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  This report has been prepared by the Head of Finance

	


CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel No : 793 3230








E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

INTRODUCTION

The Committee met last on 31st March and considered reports from the Director of Corporate Services on the following matters :-

· Decision conferencing - the practice and effectiveness of the use of this technique

· Budget consultation - the effectiveness of the process for the 2004/05 revenue budget

· Scheme for the carry forward of balances - a proposal to reintroduce this scheme. 

No reports on budget monitoring were considered at this meeting because of year-end and the consequent focus on preparations for the closure of the 2003/04 accounts. The first monitoring reports for 2004/05 will be made to the June meeting.

MATTERS ARISING

Decision Conferencing

The Committee received a presentation on the application of the decision conferencing technique, with specific reference to its application in Corporate Services for the identification of savings and additional expenditure opportunities for the 2004/05 revenue budget.

The Committee considered that there is merit in rolling out the use of decision conferencing in a similar manner to all directorates and recommends Cabinet to consider requesting Directors Team to actively apply it to the 2005/06 revenue budget round, with particular regard to the consideration of savings and additional expenditure proposals.

Budget Consultation

The Committee considered a report on the effectiveness of the process for the 2004/05 revenue budget, together with a sample of practices used in other local authorities.

The Committee felt that :

· Budget Scrutiny Committee should lead on the budget consultation process

· The use of a citizens' panel or focus group would engage the public better

· More use should be made of questionnaires, conducted either by post or telephone

· A Youth Forum for 11 to 19 year olds should be made use of

· The publication IN Salford should be made use of to invite participants in a panel or forum

· Public meetings are of limited value, but perhaps there could be a small number held for those wanting to participate in that type of forum, and with a more appropriate venue(s)

· Community committees should be more involved

· Youth, voluntary groups, businesses and BME groups should be engaged more.

The Committee agreed to a report back from Scrutiny Support with proposals covering these aspects.

Scheme for the Carry Forward of Balances

The Committee considered a report proposing to reintroduce this scheme and setting out the detailed arrangements for its operation.

The Committee agreed to support the proposal (with 1 dissenting vote), but opinion was split equally on whether a £250,000 or £500,000 cash limit should be applied to the carry forward of an underspending by the Education and Leisure directorate, and requested that Cabinet consider the appropriate amount of the cash limit.

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to :

(a) consider requesting Directors Team to actively apply the decision conferencing technique to the 2005/06 revenue budget round, with particular regard to the consideration of savings and additional expenditure proposals,











(b) consider the proposed suggestions for improving public participation in budget consultation for 2005/06, and

(c) agree to the implementation of the scheme for the carry forward of balances with effect from the 2003/04 outturn as set out in the report to Budget Scrutiny Committee, and to consider the appropriate amount of the cash limit for the Education and Leisure directorate.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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